Media release

Date:                     12 July 2011

Embargo:             For information and release

PHOTOCALL: Beach Ballroom, Aberdeen, Thursday 14 July, 5pm

Aberdeen’s public services join together to protect members’ pensions

Public service workers from across Aberdeen will join together this week to discuss attacks on their pensions and plans to defend them.

UNISON, Scotland’s largest union in public services, together with Unite, GMB and EIS have called the mass meeting on Thursday, July 14, to outline plans to protect members’ pension rights. Staff from north-east NHS, police support staff, teachers and local council employees will all be in attendance. 

The UK Government is proposing to increase pension contributions by 50 per cent, raise the retirement age and change the way pensions are indexed from RPI to CPI – resulting in a cut of 15 per cent. However, as pension regulation is devolved to the Scottish Parliament, MSPs can choose to reject the UK plans and protect quality pensions in Scotland.
Mike Kirby, UNISON’s Scottish Secretary, said: “UNISON is in discussions with both the UK and Scottish governments about its unfair and unnecessary changes to our members’ pensions which would see them working longer, paying more and getting less. These changes amount to nothing more than a pensions’ tax on public service workers, who are being left to pay the price for bailing out the bankers.

“These proposals would make saving for retirement unaffordable and out of reach for those we most depend on to clean our hospitals, care for the sick and elderly and teach our children.

“The Scottish Government has a choice to make and it’s a simple one; reject the UK Government’s unfair attack on the pensions of hard-working people and protect quality pension provision for Scotland’s public service workers.”

ENDS

PHOTO / INTERVEIW OPPORTUNITY

You are invited to send a photographer, reporter and/or crew to the Beach Ballroom, Aberdeen, at 5pm on Thursday, July 14. Trade union officials, NHS, council and police support workers will be available for interview.

Notes to editors

1. Increasing member contributions are not necessary to fund pensions in Scotland. The NHS scheme is a ‘pay as you go’ scheme with contributions and benefits paid out of revenue. In the last three years net cashflow has been around £2 billion in each year. The Scottish Local Government Pension Scheme is a funded scheme and is not scored against Barnett, so any contribution increase would simply be a tax on staff to pay back government debts that were raised to bail out the banks. 
2. Proposed contribution increases of 50 per cent are not only unfair but completely unaffordable and will leave members with no option but to leave pension schemes. Mass opt-out will also see more cuts in public services, as employers will face increased national insurance contributions for each worker not in the pension scheme. 
3. For more information on pensions please download our pensions briefing at http://www.unison-scotland.org.uk/pensions/index.html

4. For further information please contact Sarah Duncan, regional organiser for UNISON on 07904 342 521 or Trisha Hamilton, communications officer for UNISON, on 07939 478 461. Or visit our website at www.unison-scotland.org.uk
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Find out more about our campaign to protect public services at: www.unison-scotland.org.uk/publicworks
If you want to join UNISONonline log on to: www.unison-scotland.org.uk/join
